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On Wednesday July 30, 1997, the Council of the Rural Municipality
of Morris the with Mr. Frank Pitura, Minister of Government
Services and Mr. Glen Cummings, Minister of Natural Resources.
This meeting was held in the Legislative Building at 3:00 p.m.

At the start of the meeting, Council indicated concern over

the flood award letters that have been sent out and the confusion
that they have created. Mr. Pitura indicated that the people

can phone into MEMO to get an explanation of their particular
award letter. MEMO people are conducting considerable hours

to provide this service. People can provide estimates to MEMO
and it they meet the criteria, MEMO would approve the repairs
based on the estimates.

Mr. Larry Whitney, of Natural Resources, explained that under
the dyking program, their are two applications available. One
under residential and one under farm and in this way, a farm
yard can be dyked and government funds available would be
$60,000.00.

For the situation of community dykes, they would be considered
under a cost benefit analysis formula. A community dyke would
be a group of homes, with the ability to locate a dyke to protect
them. They would have to be recognized as a community and have
a positive cost benefit.

This dyking program is currently a 2 year program with total
funds of 24 million dollars.

It was questioned as to whether in 1979 , Municipalities had
to pay a 10% share for the comunity dykes. Mr. Whitney indicated
that sharing was the same in 1979,

The Municipality must request that the Province define an area
as a community and acceptable under the program.

For this dyking program, there are five categories of eligible
funding of dykes under the program. They start with those that
have unsalvagable house, then those that have houses that are
currently unhabitable, then those that sustained damage, etc.
Where the road is to be part of the proposed dyke system, the
elevation of the road need only be at 97 levels, whereas the
remainder of the dyke is to be at 97 levels plus 2 feet.

Natural Resources is currently discussing the relinguishing
of control of the dyke communities. No decisions have yet been
made, however, the matter is under review.

The Government was questioned on whether Natural Resources is
going to have expertise available to assist in the dyking plans.
The response was unclear as Natural Resources was attempting

to have qualified persons to investigate all dyke submission
requests and it was unknown whether they would be able to advise
in the individual plans for dykes.

It was mentioned that P.R. 205 had a significant impact on the
water levels during the flood and it was questioned as to whether
the road should be lowered to allow a lessening of its levels
impact. A study of this situation was indicated.

Mr. Pitura asked if Aubigny was considering a ring dyke and
he was informed that definitely a ring dyke was needed for the
commnity.

As the meeting ended, it was mentioned that resolutions of

Council were needed for each ring dyke request and that they
should be submitted as soon as possible.
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